
Director’s Note: 
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Two events this past month have brought considerable joy 

and hope to the Village. The first is the advent of summer – 

warm breezes, bright sunshine, and a vibrant green land-

scape. The second was the successful vaccination of most 

of the people who work at and attend the Village.  

With these two events now merged together, the Village is coming back to life with  

a variety of activities. 

Our Village Bike Club has started back up  

after a year in hibernation. The Bike Club 

pairs local volunteers with those who  

attend the Village for rides through  

Oregon Park West. I’m happy to report 

that our volunteers were just as eager to 

resume the Bike Club as our men and 

women who ride with them. 

In June we took a bus trip to Milwaukee to 

watch the Cubs play the Brewers. The 

weather was great, everyone enjoyed the 

trip and experienced tail gating prior to the 

game. The solo Brewers fan was happy 

with the results.   
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Special Olympics  

announced that they’ll 

resume sports in the 

fall. And that means 

bowling, a favorite for 

many at the Village. 

Every week a group 

travels to Town & 

Country Lanes in 

Mount Morris to get in a couple games. 

It hasn’t been all play and 

no work this  summer. 

We’re excited to  

announce that we’ve 

partnered with Crest 

Foods in Ashton IL. Twice 

a week a team of five 

men and women travel to 

Crest Foods to help them 

with packaging and production. Getting our people into the 

community and working shoulder-to-shoulder with Crest 

Food’s employees has been a tremendous opportunity for 

us (and, we hope, for them). 

 

It’s been a difficult year-

and-a-half, and the pan-

demic storm isn’t over 

yet, by any measure. 

Still, I’m grateful that the 

vaccines, the sun, and 

the warm weather has 

given us at least a temporary respite. And I’m grateful that 

you are all able to be on this journey with us. As always, 

thanks for partnering with us. 

Director’s Note continued: 

Brion Brooks 
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 WELCOME TO THE VILLAGE  

Gina Fulton has been promoted 
to the manager of our Village  
Cleaning Service. Gina comes with 
a wealth of experience and has 
worked on the cleaning service staff 
for almost 5 years. She’s a licensed 
DSP (Direct Support Person),  
frequently takes small groups of our 
men and women with her to help 
with local cleaning contracts, and 
has a great love for the people we 
serve.  

Eric Sundvall has lived 
in Oregon area all of his 
life. He has spent the last 
10 years working with  
individuals with special 
abilities. In his leisure he 
enjoys gardening. Eric is 
a great addition to our 
team.  

Marian Cropp is a  
licensed DSP (Direct  
Support Person) with a 
background in residential 
services. She’s excited to 
now use her talents in our 
day service program. She 
brings a lot of  experience 
and quality of care to  
everyone we serve. 

Niki Hunt who is a  
familiar name in the area 
due to her local photog-
raphy studio but few  
people know that she is a 
Registered Nurse with a 
range of experience. Her 
enthusiasm, experience, 
and dedication is evident 

CONGRATULATIONS ON YOUR PROMOTIONS 

In June Sara Zellers stepped into the role of 
manager of the Village Bakery. A licensed 
DSP (Direct Support Person), Sara started 
working at the Bakery before it even opened, 
helping the manager at that time with setting 
the menu and hiring and training staff. After 
four years as an assistant manager, the time 
was right to offer her a promotion. “I’m  
honored to be asked,” Sara said, “and see 
this as a great opportunity to lead the Bakery 
forward.” Sara adds incredible enthusiasm 
and vision to the Bakery, its staff, and its  
mission.  
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We have a story to make you smile! Mark 
Probasco,  a VOP employee,  was teaching 
sign language by zoom to some of our folks. 
The group was discussing animals. Then, the 
group started joking around (typical) and 
came up with Monkey Man. From that point 
forward, every time Tim saw Mark, he signed 
Monkey Man. Mark asked Tim’s parents if 
they were prompting Tim to sign? They both 
said no. A month later Tim and his family at-
tended his annual planning meeting. Tim was 
asked who was important to him - he signed 
“Monkey Man.” Skipping ahead - on Tim’s first 
day back in person at the Village, Mark had 
matching shirts made saying “Monkey Man” 
and gave one to Tim.   

 

The Story of  Monkeyman 

In an effort to increase exposure to the community, we are stepping up the variety 
and number of small group outings. Our goal is to promote and improve self  
advocacy, informed decision making, budgeting/money skills and greater life  
experiences. Everyone chooses the activities they wanted to participate in each time.  

Exploring Our Community! 
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We are fortunate to have gained a nice variety of  in-house 
jobs. Sorting bubble bags for Midland paper; assembling 
and packaging kits for Wahl Clipper; crimping hydraulic 
valves for MTE Hydraulics; creating yarn sample cards for 
Quince yarn and packaging friction discs for Woods      
Equipment are just some of our contracts. We appreciate 
all of our customers and we are frequently complimented 
on our excellent consistent work product!  Please help us 
spread the word about our amazing workforce! 

Our Amazing Workforce 

Lila Mitchell  

packaging friction 

discs for Woods 

Equipment.  

Sylvia King assembling a 

Wahl Clipper kit. 

Judy Hoffman inserting  

an instruction booklet for 

Wahl Clipper. 

Tim Wells separating 

and stacking bubble 

wrap for Midland  

Paper.  

John Miller putting yarn 

strips on color cards for 

Quince Yarn. 

Matthew Spurbeck 

crimping valves for  

MTE Hydraulics 
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Enthusiastic golfers and generous supporters 

helped raise over $23,000 for the Village of  

Progress Foundation and Larry Young & Friends 

Charities.  Generous sponsors, gracious donors 

along with fun participants and volunteers were 

the key to a successful day. Those who attend the 

Village are truly fortunate to have such supportive 

friends. Team Cacciatore won and generously  

donated winnings back to The Village of Progress. 

A huge thanks to our top notch sponsors 

and donors:  Cacciatore Family • Central Bank Illinois • Don & Nancy Etnyre • Doris & 

Gary Ferb • Franchescos Restaurant • Bill Geist • Generations at Neighbors • H.A. 

International • Harvard State Bank • Hub International • Knights of Columbus Ore-

gon • Kobel Family • KSB Hospital •  Paul Lieving • Dan Manning • Martin & Co.  

Excavating • Butch Peters •  Jim Sibigtroth • Sauk Valley Bank •  Savant Capital  

Management • F.N. Smith Corp. • Smith, Birkholz & Morrow •  Stillman Bank • Frank 

& Dianne Swingel • Mark & Kathi Tremble •  Larry Young • Youngberg Industries •   

Bidding wars occurred on Cub/Brewer Tickets! Thanks to Dan 

Bellino for donating the baseball tickets and Mike Mullarkey 

the winning bidder. Jim Kaufman at Super Valu made our  

pick-your-prize and beer wagon raffles a huge success by 

hand selecting wonderful beers and wines. 

2021 John Herrmann Memorial Golf  Play Day 
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Wood Working Projects 

Jeremy has been making hand-made Yard Dice 

Games with volunteer Steve Wells in our wood-

working shop for us to use as prizes and dona-

tions at our fund raising events. 

Everything in the set is made from repurposed 

materials. The Yard Cup comes from food 

buckets used at our Village Bakery in Oregon, 

IL. The Yard Dice are donated leftover 4x4  

lumber. A booklet inside describes different 

games you can play with the dice.  
The Village of Progress Foundation has weekly $100 drawings for all eligible Village 

of Progress employees. To be eligible you must be a VOP employee and you must 

be vaccinated against Covid 19. The following folks have had their names selected 

and won $100.  

Donna Mattison 

Jason Kump 

Niki Hunt 

Mark Probasco 

 John has been busy framing favorite 

puzzles that people have assembled! 

The frames are made from  

miscellaneous scrap wood but John 

makes sure every piece fits together 

like a glove! It meant a lot to Silvia & 

Rachel that John made the frames for 

them!  

Want to win $100 



Village of Progress & Foundation Donations: 

Dave & Joan Abbott •  

Rehanna Abdallah • Mary 

Agre • Richard & Carol   

Anderson • Dave & Jennifer 

Bakener • Bob & Dawn 

Burke •  Roger & Julie Cain • 

Craig & Luanne Cann • 

Craig & Gretchen Carpenter  

 

Allen Christianson • Carol  

Daniels • Charles Dilbeck • Larry & 

Deb Drew • Randall & Sandra 

Ebert • Don & Nancy Etnyre • 

Etnyre Foundation • First  

Presbyterian Church of Rochelle • 

Dave & Cindy Gesin • Jim & Joan 

Giblin • Jeff & Michele Glenn •  

Bonnie Greiner • Larry & Joyce 

Groenhagen • Louise Hall • Jason Hammer • Steve & Dixie 

Hammer • Robert & Diane Hanson • Jacob & Heather 

Hatch • Mary Hayenga • Phyllis Herrmann • Niki Hunt •  

Indivisible, Mt Morris & Oregon • Steve & Yong Cha James • 

Bruce & Teresa Johnson • Dave & Marsha Kaczmarek •  

Darlene King •  

Kiwanis of  

Oregon  • Herb 

Klein • Knights 

of Columbus, 

Byron   
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Village of Progress & Foundation Donations Continued: 

Sara & Bern Kopp • Mary Lee • David Louis • 

Lynnville Township • Raymond & Julie Mann • 

Helen Meeks • Norman & Thelma Meeks • An-

drea Mills • John Moehle • Susan Morris • Rick & 

Deanne Munhollon • Sandra Nettz • James & 

Patricia Newell • Ogle County Beef Association • 

Oregon Knights of Columbus • Oregon Rotary 

Club • Joyce Orsted • Richard Petrizzo • Wanda 

Pettenger • Patri-

cia Piwonka • 

Ralphie’s BBQ • 

Greg & Julie 

Reckamp • Kim & 

Mary Rick • Rochelle Community Foundation • Jennifer 

Rodriguez • John Roe • Rochelle Area Community 

Foundation •Rockvale Township • Barbara Rosen-

balm • Jim & Vada Rosenbalm •  Todd Ruthe • Steven 

& Susan Rypkema • Paul Lutheran Church • Geraldine 

Scwarze • Helen Elizabeth Spencer Estate • Scott’s 

RV • Scott Stephens • Sterling Federal Bank • Frank & Sheryl Stern • John & Mary 

Sweeney • Frank & Diane Swingel • Sharon Thunberg • Steve & Donna Wells • Jacob 

Werner • White Rock Township • Kathy Wilson • Raymond & Judith Wiltfang • Jackie & 

Jenny Wirth • Kelly Wirth • Sheryl Wolff • Margaret Wolff • Karen Young • Larry Young • 

Dick & Cecelia Zimmerman • 

IN MEMORY OF:  Bill  

Becker • Ralph & Edith  

Davis • Julie Kozak • Dan 

Reilly •  

IN HONOR OF:  Robert 

Groenhagen  

THANK YOU…. Our ability to maintain  

meaningful and effective programs for  

Ogle County adults with disabilities  

depends on your donations &  

volunteer efforts! 
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It’s a rare gift to  

be able to show off  

our community   

and do good  

in the process. 

 

Thanks for your  

support! 
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Deanne and JR making cookie pucks 

together at The Village Bakery. 

 
The  

Bakery  
is Open 

 

Monday 
thru  

Friday             
6am - 3pm            

 
Sat & Sun 7am - 3pm 

 The Village is funded in part by the Ogle 
County Community Mental Health (708) 
Board), United Way, Etnyre Foundation 

& Rochelle Area Community Foundation  


